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Friday 26th March 2021 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Can I reassure you all that the children are definitely settling back into school. The classes 
are regaining their normal calm, purposeful atmosphere. The playtimes are still a little lively 
as the children work through their exuberance at seeing each other, but life is returning to 
normal. 
 
Over these past two weeks, the children have completed a range of assessments. We will 
be using this data to inform our forthcoming Pupil Progress Review meetings, when we will 
discuss our support plans. We aren’t going to share this latest data with you, because the 
data alone isn’t going to be a true indicator of attainment or progress. We will only use this 
data alongside other information from the children’s written work and from what we observe 
in class.  
 
This week we intend to identify which key elements of the mathematics and English 
curriculum we will teach over terms 5 and 6. We aren’t going to simply deliver what would 
normally be taught over the coming months. We are going to look at what has been missed, 
what would be taught before the end of the year, and then decide on what are the most 
important components which need to be covered. We will then cover these elements in the 
four months or so which are left to us this year.  
 
Pupil Reports and Parents’ Evenings 

If all remains well, we hope to complete written school reports for you in term 6. These will 
be informed by further formal tests and you will receive the results of these. Following the 
reports, you will also have a virtual parents evening. We haven’t yet set dates for either of 
these but we will do so when we return for term 5 and the dates will be shared with you 
then. 
 
Inset Days 

We have set four of our five inset days for next year. One is being taken on Wednesday 1st 
September. We would usually take two at the very start of the term, but doing so next year 
would mean that the children would only come back to school for one day that week, which 
is senseless. So, we are only scheduling one inset day at the start of the new academic year. 
 
Three more are set for the very beginning of term 4, straight after the February half term 
break. This is Monday 21st -23rd February. The children will return to school on the Thursday. 
This leaves one inset day still to set. This may be held in reserve and used to address any 
training needs which become apparent next year. 
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We still have the three days which should have been taken this year. If we need to take 
them before the end of the academic year then we will do so, but given the disruption to 
the children’s education this year, this will only be if we really need to take them. 
 
Staff Inoculations 

There has been a local initiative, which is approved by the authorities, to use surplus vaccine 
to inoculate school staff. I know of other local schools which have benefitted from this 
scheme. We have now been approached and I hope that by the time we break for the Easter 
holidays, the staff here will have been inoculated. 
 
Since our return, my biggest worry has been the possibility of staff being laid low for a 
period of months after catching the virus from our children. My nightmare scenario was to 
have teachers off work for an extended period, with long Covid, and to not be able to recruit 
temporary replacements for them. Inevitably this would have involved some of you having 
your children at home with you yet again, but possibly for another extended period and with 
little remote learning support from us. 
 
The fact that the staff will be inoculated soon should alleviate this risk. Obviously none of 
us wish the virus to come back into our school community. But if it does, and I have to 
suspend a class or classes in line with the government regulations, hopefully our staff should 
remain well enough to be able to support you with remote learning whilst children complete 
periods of isolation at home, prior to re-joining school after the requisite ten days. So, a 
large risk to the children’s ongoing education has hopefully been removed. 
 
Local Situation 

I am aware that one local primary school had a positive case of Covid soon after the children 
returned to school. They suspended a class but the children have now returned to school 
normally. This week another local primary school has had to suspend two classes after 
positive cases emerged there, and I know that a secondary school in Maidstone has also 
had positive cases. However, these are the only instances as far as I am aware. Aylesford 
Secondary School have delayed their transition meetings until June as a result of what they 
perceive as an increased risk. We will continue to monitor the situation. Hopefully the two 
week Easter holiday will provide a fire break on any increase in the infection rate. 
 
Uniform 

As we have had no cases in our school since the return, we are re-introducing school uniform 
as from the beginning of term 5. We will go back to full uniform please. I appreciate that 
the lockdowns have meant that some of you have lost jobs, or are in tightened financial 
circumstances. If any of the children have grown out of items of uniform and you can afford 
to replace them, please do so. However, if you can’t afford this expense right now, please 
dress the children in as much uniform as is possible, and replace items when you are in a 
position to do so. 
 
The SPSA have second hand uniform for sale. I believe that prices start at £3 per item. If 
you wish to replace uniform at an affordable cost, please email the SPSA at 
spsa@stpetersaylesford.kent.sch.uk. 
 



All other restrictions will remain in place for now, but we will review the arrangements for 
the beginning and end of the school day as term 5 progresses.  
 
Year 5/6 Residential 

We have the planned residential to Swattenden booked for the week of June 6th. The centre 
haven’t asked us for any deposit yet so I would urge parents to continue making the 
requisite payments to us. Hopefully it will go ahead. But if we do have to cancel, we can 
refund you the money you have paid. It is only when we are required to transfer the money 
to Swattenden that you risk losing your deposit. I promise that we will inform you of this 
and discuss the likelihood of the visit going ahead before we transfer any money. 
 
Best wishes 
 

 
 
Jim Holditch 
 
 

 


